
 

Farewell visit by Ambassador SHIMAZAKI to the Minister of Education and Minister 

of Higher Education and Scientific Research. 

 

On September 28, 2022, Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan 

paid a farewell visit to H.E. Dr. Wajih Owais, Minister of Education and Minister of 

Higher Education and Scientific Research. Both sides discussed the development of 

academic exchanges between the two countries and Ambassador SHIMAZAKI 

expressed his appreciation for the Minister’s support. 

 

H.E. Minister Owais appreciated the Japan’s assistance and showed his 

keenness to strengthen further cooperation with Japan, pointing out the importance 

of vocational training. 

 

    

 

 


